
  EASTCOTE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
Notes on Meeting held 

Thursday 4th March 2021, at 7.30 p.m. by Zoom 
 

  Notes for Website   
  Present: ERA committee members (14), Residents (1).  

Cavendish Cllrs: Eddie Lavery.   
Eastcote & East Ruislip Cllrs: Becky Haggar (apologies), Ian Edwards, Nick Denys. 

1.  Welcome 
2.  Notes for January Zoom meeting held on 2nd February 2021 - Approved   
3.  Review Actions Log 

January2021  
2021.1.1.1 Response from Council Officer “Regarding the free 30 minutes ticket, this is available to all users and 
the HillingdonFirst card is not required to obtain the ticket, simply push the green button and the ticket will be 
issued” 

4.  Discussions - None 
5.  Committee Reports 
 1. 1. Flooding – Meeting with council officers scheduled for 9th March.  

Next Eastcote Flood Action Group meeting scheduled for 16th March. 
  2. UKPN duct installation completed – now need to create and open 2 Joint Bays (about 50m long) at a time to 

pull cable through. Each will be open for about a month starting Rushdene Road, Deane Croft Road, and 
Meadow Way now until 23rd March. Lime Grove 9th March – 29th April.  

 2. Finance 
1. Wording of letter to Bank appointing Treasurer as Primary User for Telephone banking approved.  
2. Treasurer discussed forecast for this financial year compared to the last 2 years. Does not expect any more 
income this year due to continued Covid restrictions. 

 3. 1. Planning Report discussed at meeting. Help or further information on specific cases can be requested by 
emailing planning@eastcotera.co.uk. 

  2. Town Centre – listing of shops with their contact details and some information on history of the parades has 
been put on the website. 

 7. Policing – SNT Ward Panel, which met on Wednesday 17th February, reported reductions in most crime 
categories over the last 3 months.  
Thefts from motor vehicles were down 40% to 35 of which 13 were thefts of catalytic convertors.  
The issue of speeding in Lime Grove was raised and PPRA Chair undertook to remind Pembroke Park residents to 
take care. Cllr ND will also raise this issue with Council Officers and ask for speeds to be checked once the 
roadworks completed. 

 8. Road Stewarding/Membership 
1. Agreed that again this year should not try to collect subs. 
2. Agreed to paying for a third party to leaflet drop to all Eastcote Households. 
3. Leaflets to ask residents’ to sign up to a) pay subs online and b) receive weekly email and to include 
testimonials to promote what ERA does and why it is important.   

6  AOB - None 
  Meeting closed 8.32 p.m. - Next meeting 30th March 2021 at 7.30 p.m. 

 
 


